
Chile 

 

Dear Mme./Sir: 

 

I am referring to the note from the Secretariat of the Assembly of States Parties to the ICC, dated 21 

June 2021, regarding the submission of information and comments from the States Parties on their 

existing or prospective nomination and selection procedures pursuant to resolution ICC-

ASP/18/Res.4, entitled “Resolution on the review of the procedure for the nomination and election of 

judges”. 

 

 We would like to inform you that Chile does not have a regulated procedure for the presentation of 

candidatures to international organizations. However, there are a number of elements to be considered 

when proposing candidates at the international level, i.e. academic training, professional career, 

professional and personal skills and abilities; and also a thorough analysis of the candidate's compliance 

with each of the requirements for the position. 

The decision-making process, by the competent authorities, is based on the principle of equal conditions 

between the candidates. 

 

* * * 

 


